
 
 
May 10, 2017 
 
Summer 2017 Parking Plans 

As you know, we have been working to finalize plans to construct an additional 69 parking spaces on 
campus. These new spaces are being created to help offset approximately 90 spaces in Andrews Lot that 
will be displaced by the construction of the Barbara Walters Campus Center. 

Construction for these new parking spaces will commence on June 5 and run through approximately 
August 25. I apologize for any inconvenience that this construction will create, and assure you that we 
are taking steps to mitigate the impact on our community and our visitors this summer. 

As noted on map and described further below, five existing parking areas will be under construction and 
unavailable for use during the construction period: 

Area 1 (Rear of Andrews Lot) – The rear of Andrews lot (past the crosswalk) will be closed to create an 
extension that will accommodate 14 new spaces. However, the remaining spaces in Andrews lot will be 
available for parking and the 14 College vans currently assigned to this lot will be permanently relocated 
to Kober lot. 

Area 2 (Morrill House) – The Morrill House parking lot will be closed to support the formalization of 17 
spaces at this location. Please note that the nearby Marshall Field parking lot will remain open through 
the summer.  

Area 3 (Lynd House) – The parking lot behind Lynd House will be closed to facilitate the addition of 11 
new parking spaces in this lot. 

Area 4 (Swinford House) – The Swinford House parking lot will be closed to support the formalization of 
17 parking spaces at this location. Please note that the Mead Way lot (across from Westlands gate) will 
remain open through the summer, though several of these spaces will be reserved for visiting 
prospective students and their families.  

Area 5 (Science Center/North) – The Science Center/North lot will be closed to support a full 
reconfiguration of this area that will result in the creation of 10 additional parking spaces. 

Because of the closure of these parking areas, we are recommending the use of the Kober parking lot 
through the summer. To lessen the inconvenience, a shuttle van will run to and from Kober Parking lot 
for the duration of the construction period, with drop-offs first at Westlands Gate and then at North 
Gate and pick-ups in reverse. This shuttle will run in continuous loops as follows: 

https://my.slc.edu/ICS/icsfs/mm/parking_051017.pdf?target=ff1ccbf9-bf0a-43ef-a6f3-043064e7453f


Monday to Thursday:                  
8 a.m. to 10 a.m. 
4 p.m. to 6 p.m. 

Friday:               
8 a.m. to 10 a.m. 
12:30 p.m. to 1 p.m.  
4 p.m. to 6 p.m. 

As always, medical transport shuttles will run as needed throughout the summer. 

Thank you for your continued support as we progress towards construction of the Barbara Walters 
Campus Center.  

 

Best Regards, 

Steve 

 

Stephen Schafer 

Vice President of Finance and Operations 

Sarah Lawrence College 

 


